
Attachment A – National Notification Protocol Example Email

Dear STATE EPIDEMIOLOGIST, and POISON CENTER DIRECTOR,

This email is to notify you that the Florida Poison Information Center in Jacksonville, the Centers for Disease 
Control and Prevention and the American Association of Poison Control Centers has identified an incident of 
potential public health significance (PHS) in your jurisdiction. 

DSCRIPTION OF INCIDENT

Automated surveillance algorithms run continuously in the national poison center reporting database known as 
the National Poison Data System (NPDS). NPDS consists of data uploaded in near, real-time from the nation’s 57 
poison centers. All data anomalies are reviewed by a member of the NPDS Surveillance Team to determine if 
they meet certain pre-specified criteria for potential PHS. More detail on this activity is available at: 
http://www.cdc.gov/nceh/hsb/chemicals/ncrs.htm. Not every incident of potential PHS will rise to the need for 
urgent public health action or any further action at all. However, we wanted to make sure you knew of this 
finding in case you did wish to act on it.

For more information on the details of this incident please contact your local poison center’s managing 
director(s):

CONTACT INFORMATION OF POISON CENTER DIRECTOR

The unique ID(s) of calls associated with this incident may be needed by your poison center to obtain additional 
details.

ID NUMBERS OF POISON CENTER CASES

If you have additional questions about CDC’s role in NPDS surveillance activities or the notification process, 
please feel free to contact us directly.

Sincerely,

Royal Law      rlaw@cdc.gov          (404) 952-3933
Art Chang       achang@cdc.gov    (770) 488-1470
Josh Schier     jschier@cdc.gov     (770) 488-3410

http://www.cdc.gov/nceh/hsb/chemicals/ncrs.htm
mailto:jschier@cdc.gov
mailto:achang@cdc.gov
mailto:rlaw@cdc.gov

